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The Toowoomba and District Old Machinery Society Inc.

P.O. Box 6159 Toowoomba West, Qld. 4350

Ann Shepherd, Secretary 
               0429 101 089


Allan Boardman, Chairman

 07 4696 6467
Minutes of the Monthly Rally Meeting

Held at Dr Price Rooms, 6 Little Street, Toowoomba, QLD 4350

  On the 18 February 2018 commencing at 2:15 pm.

	Present:
	Allan Boardman (Chairman, temporary), Ann Shepherd (Secretary), Len Cooper (Treasurer, temporary) and 6 members as per attendance sheet.



	Apologies:
	Jeanette and John Kummerow.


	
	

	General Business:
	Nominations for Officer Bearers were called.

Chairman – Vacant

Secretary – Ann Shepherd

Treasurer - Vacant

Website: 
· Secretary gave an overview of the current TADOMS website with a view to changing over to a more friendly website. This can be done by PJ Waters Web Design at a cost of $1200 + GST.  Motion to be put forward at the general meeting that Ann Shepherd proceed with this update.
Rally Theme:
· Discussion around a theme for the Rally.  Motion to be put forward at the general meeting that the Rally theme be ‘100 years John Deere and American Machinery”.

Rally Saturday Night Dinner:
· Discussion around Saturday night dinner being less formal.  This is due to Greenwood Hall being using instead of the end pavilion. Motion to be put forward at general meeting that the Dinner on Saturday night would be less formal, held outside and a camp oven or meats and salads.
Admission Costs:
· Members felt that is would be viable to charge $10 on Saturday and $5 on Sunday due to some of exhibits leaving at the end of Saturday.  Decision to take a motion to the general meeting that the above admission fees will apply.
· Roadside Signage MRD and TRC – It is now not necessary to apply to Main Roads for permission as members put signage up on private property.  We will still need to seek permission from Toowoomba Regional Council.  Corflute signage on the streets.
· Tentage, Tables and Chairs – We may need to hire some tables and chairs.
· Rubbish Removal – Approach Laurie Loone.
· Publicity TV, Radio, Website – Members felt it is difficult to quantify how beneficial TV and Radio advertising is.  Based on ticket sales for the 2017 Rally the cost was $4 per head for television/ radio advertising.  Members felt using the local papers, revamped website and facebook may well be adequate.
· Official Opening – Members to give thought to who could open the 2018 Rally and bring suggestions to the next meeting.
· Sponsorships, Raffles, Auction – Members felt auction was a lot of fun and 2017 auctioneer will be happy to run the 2018 rally auction for the price of the meals.
· Roving Announcer– It was identified at previous rallies that people had a problem hearing what was on around the grounds.  Consideration may need to be given to having some additional speakers. 
· Gate Attendants – Members to consider if they would like to use another service to manage the gate or are they happy with TOMNET.
· Souvenirs, Entertainment – Do we need to purchase more souvenirs and members to bring suggestions to the next meeting for entertainment at the Rally.
· Office Staff/Registrations – We get plenty of lovely volunteers.
· Placemats for Saturday Night Dinner – Hazel Sampson to be approached.
· Programmes – There needs to be some sort of programme at the front gate.  Thoughts are that a mini programme be done and handed out at the gate.  Len Cooper will arrange these programmes.
· Display at Information Centre – Owen Mesken can do the display but he needs assistance and a low trailer to carry the engines.
· Petty Cash – Worked Well.
· Treasurer – Vacant.
· Registration Forms – Forms will be available on the new website.
· People Mover and Hay Bales – Hay Ride not successful for rides but will still be used for static display. People Mover (Mary Rose) will have signage on advertising that the ride is FREE.  Previously attendees have asked the cost.
· Grand Parade – Using the arena works well.
· Church Service – The church service works well but the Minister has left so this will need to be followed up. 
· Ground Layout – Tom Harrington has blank layouts of the grounds. 
· Rally Flyer – Lucas Kummerow to be approached to create a rally flyer for 2018. 



	As there is no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 3:20 pm.  The next Rally meeting will be held on Sunday 25 March 2018 commencing at 2:00 pm at the Dr Price rooms, 6 Little Street, Toowoomba followed by the monthly general meeting.
These minutes approved as circulated:

Secretary                                   /       / 2018                                                                       Chairman
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